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Dear Friends and Supporters,

The 2018-19 was another successful one at Nativity 
Worcester – all thanks to our community.

We continue to deliver on the mission that our 
founders laid out for us seventeen (17) years ago – 
educating the underserved young men of Worcester, 
guiding them on a journey of self-discovery in the 
Jesuit tradition, and helping them to achieve at their 
highest potential while striving for a better future 
for themselves, their family, and their community. 
Nowhere was that more evident than in the words  
of Glodi, a member of the Espinal Class of 2020 
who remarked during his speech at this year’s  
Spring Auction Night, 

Before I went to Nativity, I had no meaning 
behind my life. No one to show me the way. It was 
like trying to climb a perfectly smooth mountain. 
Then, Nativity showed me the way. This school 
opened my eyes to a missing puzzle piece that was 
found. I learned that I was more than what I 
was told I was. Now I can answer that question, 
Nativity has to lead me to become a dreamer. No 
one could guess that the little immigrant from 
Uganda could succeed. I was exposed to the true 
nature of the world but I saw something, I saw 
hope. I dreamt of a world where I could protect 
everyone. A dream that felt so distant, but this 
school showed me that anything was possible.”

Once again, we’ve seen students achieve on levels of 
middle school, high school, college, and career, but 
not without failures and unexpected detours. With 
that in mind, we continue to look to what more 
we can do or how we can get better at what we are 
already doing.  

On behalf of the entire Nativity Worcester 
community, I would like to extend my deepest 
gratitude to all of those who have contributed to 
the mission of Nativity School of Worcester over 
the past year. With your help, over seven hundred 
(700) donors contributed over $1.3M for the 
annual operation of the school. Beyond that, we also 
witnessed an incredible fund raising effort in honor 
of the late Nancy Flaherty, which established the 
school’s first endowed scholarship fund for graduates 
in high school to assist grads and their families with 
tuition expenses. And lastly, “It’s OK to be Good 
Here”, our first-ever capital campaign, concluded 
after 6 years, having exceeded its bold and lofty goal 
of $10.5M – a remarkable accomplishment, which 
received national media attention.  

We are thankful for all that you do to support us 
in our mission to serve our students, graduates, and 
families. The pages that follow illustrate how our 
stewardship of your investment has provided a safe 
place for our Nativity Men to learn, to grow, and 
become men with a compassionate commitment to 
serving others. I look forward to a bright future and 
to all that lies ahead.

Thank you for your commitment to our school, our 
boys, and their future.  

Onward,

Patrick T. Maloney
President

“
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On Friday, June 7, 2019 the Rev. Matteo 
Ricci, S.J. Class of 2019 graduated from 
Nativity Worcester. One hundred percent 
(100%) of the 8th graders were accepted 
into, and received sufficient financial 
aid to attend, a private high school or a 
specialized high school program.  

THE RICCI CLASS APPLIED  
FOR ADMISSION AT THE 
FOLLOWING SCHOOLS: 
Bancroft School 
Gould Academy, ME 
Holy Name Jr./Sr. High School 
St. Mary’s Jr./Sr. High School 
St. John’s High School 
St. Peter-Marian Jr./Sr. High School 
Worcester Academy 
Worcester Technical High School 

OUR NATIVITY MEN ARE 
CONTINUING THEIR 
EDUCATIONAL JOURNEY AT  
THE FOLLOWING SCHOOLS:
Rustylee Agyemang 
Bancroft School
Jadyn Darkwa 
Bancroft School
Barnabas Forndia 
Saint John’s High School
Luis Lopez 
Bancroft School
Denzel Martinez 
Worcester Academy
Isaiah Mason 
Bancroft School
Christian Morales  
Saint John’s High School
Kayvaun Mulready 
Worcester Academy
Ian Mutie 
Bancroft School
Malcolm Nelson 
Saint John’s High School
Justin Osafo 
Bancroft School
Jose Perez-Garcia 
Saint John’s High School
Silas Summer 
Gould Academy, ME
Ryan Thai-Do 
Bancroft School
Rau-Shawn Tribuce 
Saint John’s High School
Jason Williams 
Saint John’s High School 

RUSTYLEE ’ S 
GRADUAT ION  SPEECH
Good Evening, my name is Rustylee 
Agyemang and before I get started, I’d 
like to formally welcome you to the Rev. 
Matteo Ricci Class graduation of 2019. 
It is a privilege and honor to be standing 
here in front of you as a representative 
from my class to speak to you all about 
my time here and my words to give you. 
It’s just, .  . so hard to believe that around 
four years ago today, I was stressing over 
how I’d do in the fifth grade year of 
Nativity even though I wasn’t even out 
of fourth grade yet. I remember I kept 
pacing back and forth trying to figure out 
the ultimate handshake for Mr. Dillon 
to leave him in awe. Although I don’t 
think I quite got him as good with the 
handshake, I think it’s pretty up there. 
Also, Mr. Collins most definitely gave 
me a run for my money when it came to 
a good handshake. It reminds me of Mr. 
Zequira’s, nice and firm just to wake you 
right up in the morning. No amount of 
coffee can equal the amount of energy 
one of their handshakes gives you. It’s 
impressive! So many great people here at 
Nativity have excellent handshakes! This 
small act of giving a handshake is what 
we learn on the first day of fifth grade 
and these handshakes are the start of the 
Nativity transformation!

R I C C I  C L A S S  O F

2 0 1 9 Graduation
Rustylee’s 
Graduation Speech 

As I look up at everyone gathered 
here today, a multitude of thoughts are 
swirling into my head and when it all 
compresses, it comes back to one simple 
word. Gratitude. To me gratitude is 
the ability to show thankfulness and 
indebtedness. Debt, huh? No matter 
what I do for this school I’ll never be 
able to pay back this school for all the 
knowledge, materials,(and experiences).  
The amount of gratitude that  I have 
for Nativity is immeasurable. It’s just 
crazy how much this school has done 
for me. Nativity not only provides us 
with a spectacular education, but also 
with life changing experiences. Without 
these experiences I have no clue where 
I would be right now. For example, in 
the summer session this year, my class 
and I did something called the Youth 
Philanthropy Initiative, where we went to 
various non-profit organizations such as: 
Tenacity, Worcester Refugee Assistance 
Project, St. John’s Food Pantry, and Safe 
Homes. and experienced their day-to-
day. After seeing all of them, we came 
together to divide a budget of $5,000 
between the organizations. I learned how 
when involving yourself in Philanthropy, 
you have to make sure when choosing 
places to donate money to, you have to 
think about your own beliefs and values 
when making decisions. Although it may 
be biased, it’s very important to think 
about what you think is important. 

Four Years Ago today, I was sitting in 
that seat over there, and Prince Collins 
from the Brooks Class 2016,  was up 
here at this very lectern at my older 
brother, AJ’s graduation. Now that I’m 
here and thinking about that, I feel old. 
Because when I was sitting in that seat 
down there, I definitely didn’t have my 
graduation in mind at all. A part of me 
even feared that even if I did make it to 
Eighth Grade, would I be able to survive 
Ms. Torres class? However, the help of 
the faculty and staff pushed us forward 
to complete new challenges and I think 
I speak for all students at Nativity that 
we wouldn’t be the growing men we are 
today without them.
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Graduation
As I look back to reflect, and say “Dang, 
it’s been 4 years” repeatedly, I think about 
things I haven’t even thought about in a 
long time. On my first day, I could never 
forget my seating arrangement. It was 
Christian, Jadyn and I sitting in a 3 person 
cluster. The first thing Christian does once 
we all get settled is introduce himself to us, 
opening his jurisdiction towards people he 
didn’t even know. That, “Hi, I’m Christian” 
was what I needed and I didn’t even know it. 
From then on, I was just comfortable in the 
class, my classmates that I just met that very 
day were already becoming my best friends, 
in a matter of 2 class periods. That also 
brings back the memory of when I was in 
fifth grade and Randal from the Fernando 
Class of 2015, challenged me. Back then, it 
was silly and meaningless but apart of me 
still held on to it. Randal told me that if I 
got into a school like Worcester Academy or 
Bancroft, he would give me a Rice Krispie 
treat, if I didn’t, I’d owe him a Rice Krispie 
treat. Now, me being in fifth grade I would 
never turn down a Rice Krispie treat- who 
am I kidding, even now I do NOT turn 
down a Rice Krispie treat. So I happily 
accepted, and let’s just say, I’m waiting for 
that Rice Krispie treat Randal. 

When my fifth grade year at Nativity ended, 
I had finally grown accustomed to how 
Nativity worked and I was really excited for 
6th Grade. But my one fear about 6th grade 
was a person, and her name rhymes with 
“Distress”.  Oh, Ms. Torres. I was absolutely 
TERRIFIED of her. Now don’t get me 
wrong, I love Ms. Torres to pieces, but all 
those stories my older brother told me of 
Ms. Torres made me absolutely fear her. The 
funny part is, she was my fifth grade advisor, 
and yet I was still intimidated every time 
I stepped into her classroom for advisory.I 
know she’s strict because she knows that we 
are capable of greater things and just wants 
what’s best for us, but it’s just scary y’know? 
Ms. Torres gives you that look when you’re 
doing something you’re not supposed to and 
it just gives ANYONE the shivers. To sum it 
up, I was not looking forward to 6th Grade 
that much. But when a letter came home 
with us saying how Ms. Munar would be the 
new 6th Grade Lead Teacher and Ms. Torres 

would move on to 8th Grade Lead teacher, 
it was a moment of relief. Alas, I knew that 
I was just living on borrowed time, because 
I’d eventually run into her in 8th Grade. 
I realized that I just needed to suck it up 
and make it through, because that’s what a 
Nativity Man would do.

What I’ve learned from people that came 
before me is: don’t be afraid to ask for help 
and visit often. I want to be like Demetrius 
of the Pro Class of 2011, in that regard. 
Even though he’s graduated all those years 
ago, he still comes often and knows all 
the names of the new 5th graders, he’s 
their model of what a Nativity Graduate 
should be and I respect that. The Faculty 
here has taught me to find a team, no a 
family in wherever I go. Make bonds, and 
cherish them with the ones you work with, 
adults and students alike. During the High 
School Placement Process in 7th Grade, I 
was kinda bummed out that we missed out 
on the opportunity for doing something 
for Spring Arts Night just for something 
that had to do with HIGH SCHOOL. I 
didn’t see the point of it because we weren’t 
even in 8th Grade at the time, so why 
did it matter? But again, I am grateful for 
Mrs. Kent & Ms. Clair for all the patience 
they had with us during the High School 
Prep class  in 7th Grade. They adjusted 
with us and adapted with our ability to 
work and pushed us for greater, preparing 
us for the more severe and important 
High School Preparation with Mr. Perry. 
Oooh Mr. Perry, what are we going to 
do with you. No but in all seriousness, 
Mr. Perry and Ms. Seavello have been a 
TREMENDOUS help with the High 
School placement process. If it had not 
been for them, I would be owing Randal a 
Rice Krispie treat right about now. I have 
nothing but Gratitude for the two of them. 

When I was in Fifth Grade, I knew I wanted 
to get into either two schools; Bancroft and 
Worcester Academy. St. John’s is great and 
all, but I’ve been following my brother to 
schools my whole life, and I just didn’t think 
that St. John’s was my BEST fit. No offense 
Mr. Zequeira, love you. But I’ll have to admit, 
it was quite tempting to go to St. Johns 

because of the people I knew there. Not 
only the students, but the teachers as well. 
The one person who was my biggest tempter 
besides Mr. Zequeira was Mr. Whelan, a 
Religion teacher from St. John’s. He and I are 
quite fond of one another and we have this 
mentor-student relationship. But, Mrs. Kent 
always said that the final decision was yours 
(but also your parents’) decision. That was 
how I grew to be more welcoming to other 
schools. When I looked at Bancroft and saw 
the day-to-day routine I was hooked, the 
way they operate is quite similar to Nativity 
which is always nice. And I’m proud to 
announce that I’ll be attending Bancroft in 
the 2019-2020 school year as a Freshman. 

Throughout my time here, I’ve seen two 
major words come up a lot, especially at the 
end of this year. Those words are Change 
and Gratitude. This change is definitely 
going to be a big one, going to a new 
school and all. But things won’t be all too 
difficult because I have SIX other boys 
going to Bancroft with me! I am happy that 
I found that special spark at Bancroft. This 
school encouraged me to want to engage 
and pursue an education there. I think I 
speak for all of us when I say that without 
Nativity, we wouldn't have been exposed  to 
a great variety of high schools. 

As we move on we will continue to embody 
the four pillars: Strength, Scholarship, 
Service, and Character. These four core ideas 
of Nativity will allow us to make judgments 
and persevere no matter what the future 
has in store for us. Nativity was a HUGE 
stepping stone in our strive to success. 
Nativity provided all the gear to climb the 
mountains and go through the treacherous 
weather. Nativity held us up and it will 
continue to provide and hold us up in times 
of failure and in triumph. There will never 
be anything like Nativity, nothing that will 
give me as many opportunities that I’ve 
received from this school even in a four year 
time period. I would like to thank everyone 
who came here this evening. Family, 
Friends, and guests alike. My class and I are 
so blessed for the support and generosity 
of all of you. God bless you, and have a 
wonderful Evening.
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Y E A R  E N DAwards Ceremony
On Monday, June 3rd, Nativity School of 
Worcester held its annual year-end Pillar 
awards ceremony. At this event, which 
begins the week leading to graduation, 
the school’s faculty and staff present 
awards to students in all grades that best 
reflect the four pillars of strength (vires), 
character (mores), service (christianitas), 
and scholarship (studium). Awards are 
given for three of the pillars to one student 
from the eighth grade, and one student 
from the fifth-, sixth-, or seventh-grade, 
while the final pillar award of scholarship 
is presented to one student from all four 
classes. The Vires Award was given to 
Christian Morales, Ricci Class of 2019 
and Ray Rivera-Lopez, Espinal Class of 
2020. The Vires Award is given to the 

students who show exceptional strength 
during their time at Nativity Worcester. 
This student faces struggles head-on, and 
doesn’t shy away from a challenge. The 
Mores Award was presented to Malcolm 
Nelson, Ricci Class of 2019 and Alvin 
Tete-Djwau, Mveng Class of 2021. The 
Mores Award is given to the students 
who display exceptional character and 
distinguish themselves with qualities of 
honesty, politeness, and fairness to others. 
The Christianitas Award was presented 
to Jason Williams, Ricci Class of 2019 
and Zavian Black, Espinal Class of 2020. 
This award is given to students who show 
exceptional dedication to service both 
inside and outside of the school and 
who never hesitate to put others before 

them. The Studium Award was presented 
to Ryan Thai-Do, Ricci Class of 2019, 
Kemp Nguyen, Espinal Class of 2020, 
Oscar Rodriguez, Mveng Class of 2021, 
and Marcos Fernandez, Grande Class of 
2022. The Studium Award goes to the 
student who shows the greatest dedication 
to scholarship by displaying intellectual 
curiosity and a drive for academic success. 
The Spirit Award is awarded during the 
graduation ceremony to a member of the 
eighth grade class who has exemplified 
what it means to be a Nativity Man on 
countless occasions during his time at 
Nativity Worcester. This year’s recipient 
was Rusty Lee Agyemang, Ricci Class of 
2019.  Congratulations to all of this year’s 
award winners!
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Nativity School of Worcester 
supplements our school year’s education 
with a mandatory summer session. 
During the month of July, Nativity 
Worcester faculty, staff, and students 
return for three weeks of classes, field 
trips, and a comprehensive service-
learning program. During service-
learning, students reach out into the 
city and surrounding area through an 
integrated academic and community-
service-oriented program. Nativity 
Worcester purposely plans our Summer 
of Service session to expose students to 
a wider variety of experiences than the 
traditional school year allows. 

The mornings begin with language arts 
and math classes, which help our students 
improve and excel in core academic 
subjects before the traditional school 
year begins. Students that are struggling 
in language arts and math are able to 
make significant improvements as a 
result of additional time spent in the 
classroom and personalized instruction 
from our faculty. The faculty is also able 
to challenge students that are excelling in 
these subject areas to ensure they reach 
their full potential. 

Students also participate in an integrated 
academic and community-service-
oriented program. Students take a 
service-learning class where they learn 

about current and local issues affecting 
our community. In the afternoons, 
students and faculty volunteer at local 
organizations related to the topics 
they are learning about in the service-
learning class. The goal of the service-
based learning is to engage students 
in projects that not only teach them 
valuable, curriculum-linked lessons, but 
also empower them to recognize the ways 
they can improve their community.

For 5-7th graders, students rotate 
through three service-learning sites, 
while the 8th graders take part in their 
own program, the Youth Philanthropy 
Initiative (which is detailed below). In 
2019, these 5-7th graders' sites included 
CENTRO, Worcester Common 
Ground, and Worcester Quality of Life 
Team. Established in 1977, CENTRO, 
formerly Centro Las Americas, is the 
largest minority-led, community-
based, multi-service, multicultural, 
multilingual, nonprofit organization in 
Central Massachusetts. CENTRO’s 
primary purpose is to assist individuals 
and families striving to reach self-
sufficiency while promoting social 
responsibility, fostering cultural identity, 
and encouraging families to be significant 
contributors to the community as a 
whole. Worcester Common Ground, Inc. 
(WCG), a Community Development 
Corporation (CDC) was founded in 1988 

in response to concern about absentee 
ownership of land and property, the 
high cost of housing, the displacement 
of families from their homes into 
shelters, and the fading dream of home 
ownership and economic opportunity 
for those living in the most underserved 
neighborhood of Central Worcester, 
Massachusetts.

For the tenth consecutive year, 
the eighth grade students had the 
opportunity to work on the Highland 
Street Foundation’s Youth Philanthropy 
Initiative. Students working on this 
project learn about philanthropy and 
nonprofit organizations in their service 
learning classes. They reflect on their 
own personal values to determine 
what community services they deem 
most important for the people within 
Worcester. The students then choose 
how to disburse the $5,000 of grant 
funds to four organizations. In 2019, 
the eighth graders worked specifically 
with and donated to FreshStart508 
($1,500), El Buen Samaritano Food 
Program ($1,500), Latin American 
Health Alliance dba Hector Reyes House 
($1,000) and Straight Ahead Ministries. 
The Nativity Worcester community 
completed over 1,300 hours of service in 
the greater Worcester community during 
the 2019 Summer of Service.

of Service2 0 
1 9

S U M M E R
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Fellows Graduation
This year, four Nativity Teaching  
Fellows, concluded their two years of 
service at Nativity School of Worcester. 
We are very grateful to them for their 
dedication to our students, their  
families, and our mission.

Lily Cook 
Lily Cook is a graduate of the College 
of the Holy Cross class of 2017 was a 
member of the 5th grade team. Her time 
with Nativity Worcester began as an intern 
in the summer of 2016. She served as the 
Operations Assistant during her fellowship, 
coach for the baseball team, and hosted 
the Cooking Club. She continues to work 
with the Nativity model schools as their 
4th Grade teacher at Nativity Preparatory 
School of Boston.

Ashley Fairbanks 
Ashley Fairbanks graduated from the 
College of the Holy Cross in 2017. She 
was a member of the 6th grade team, and 
an active participant for the cross country 
and track teams. After completing her 
Master’s of Arts in School Counseling, 
Ashley began her counseling career as a 
Guidance Counselor at Nashoba Regional 
Valley High School.

Bowen Lee 
Bowen graduated from the College of 
the Holy Cross in 2017. He joined the 
Nativity Worcester teaching fellowship 
in 2017 and taught health and social 
studies on the eighth grade team. 
Bowen organized advisory activities, 
and he was the coordinator of Nativity’s 
student council. He also coached soccer 

and basketball. During his time in the 
fellowship, Bowen completed his Masters 
of Arts in Teaching from Clark University 
with a focus in history and is now Nativity 
Worcester’s 8th Grade Lead Teacher.

Zoë Ryan 
Zoë is a member of the class of 2017 
from the College of the Holy Cross. Her 
time with Nativity Worcester began as an 
intern with the Advancement team in the 
2016-2017 school year. She was a member 
of the 7th grade team, and continued her 
time in the advancement office as the 
advancement assistant for 2 years. She 
also hosted the Zen club, and coached 
Cross Country and Track. She now lives 
in Clearwater, FL and is continuing her 
counseling career.
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Nativity Worcester is committed to the 
success of its students not only in middle 
school, but also in high school and college as 
well, through guidance, tutoring and financial 
support. Staffed by a Director of High 
School Placement and Support, a Director 
of College Placement and Transition and 
an Associate Director of Advancement, 
Nativity Worcester’s Graduate Support 
Program meets the growing and diverse 
needs of our graduates. We provide a safe 
and quiet space for homework help or 
schoolwork, high school transition and 
completion support, a new mentoring 
program, after-school and summer job 
search assistance, program events and 
community service opportunities, college 
search and financial aid application support. 
The Joanne and Brian McClatchy Graduate 
support room is a dedicated space on campus 
that functions as a safe haven for program 
participants looking to use computers for 
research, receive tutoring, or work on school 
assignments in a space conducive to learning.  

Nativity School of Worcester has graduated 
186 students from 14 classes. The school 
has witnessed fourteen successful classes 
of graduates matriculate in the area’s 
high schools: Assabet Valley Technical 
High School, Bancroft School, Burncoat 
High School, Cheshire Academy (CT), 
Claremont Academy, Cornerstone Charter 
Academy (FL), Davies High School (ND), 
Deerfield Academy, Doherty Memorial 
High School, Gardner High School, Gould 
Academy (ME), Haverhill High School, 
Holy Name Central Catholic Junior-Senior 
High School, Leicester High School, 
Masconomet Regional High School (ABC 
Program), New Canaan High School (CT), 
Noble & Greenough School, North High 
School, Oxford High School, Portsmouth 
Abbey School (RI), Saint Bernard’s High 
School, Saint Mary’s Junior/Senior High 
School, Saint Peter-Marian Junior-Senior 
High School, Saint John’s High School, 
South High School, South High School 
– Goddard Scholars Program, South 
Salem High School (OR), University Park 
Campus School, Worcester Academy, and 
Worcester Technical High School.

With application assistance and guidance 
from Nativity Worcester’s Graduate 
Support Program, Nativity graduates from 
the classes of 2006-2015 are attending 
or have attended the following colleges: 
American University, Assumption 
College, Boston College, Bridegwater 
State University, Chemeketa Community 
College, Clark University, College of 
the Holy Cross, Curry College, DePaul 
University, Diablo Valley College, Emerson 
College, Emmanuel College, Fitchburg 
State University, Fordham University, 
Franklin Pierce University, High Point 
University, Johnson & Whales University, 
Johnson & Wales University – North 
Miami, Massachusetts College of Liberal 
Arts, Molloy College, Morehouse College, 
Nichols College, Oregon State University, 
Providence College, Quinnipiac University, 
Quinsigamond Community College, 
Southern Adventist University, St. Anselm 
College, University of California at 
Berkeley, University of Hartford, University 
of Massachusetts – Amherst, University of 
Massachusetts – Dartmouth, University of 
Massachusetts – Lowell, University of New 
Haven, Wentworth Institute of Technology, 
Western New England University, Westfield 
State University, Worcester Polytechnic 
Institute, Worcester State University, and 
Yale University.

After completing their Bachelor’s Degree, 
6 Nativity Worcester graduates chose to 
continue their education with a Master’s 

Degree. These graduates are currently 
pursuing, or have completed their studies, 
at the following schools: Assumption 
College, Northeastern University, 
University of Chicago, Bowling & Green 
State University, Molloy College.

  Nativity School of Worcester is proud 
to announce that 12 members of the 
Fernando Class of 2015 have the following 
post-secondary plans: Boston College, 
Wentworth Institute of Technology, 
Quinsigamond Community College, 
Grafton Job Corp, Morehouse College, 
College of the Holy Cross, Worcester State 
University, Westfield State University, 
Bridgewater State University.

Nativity Worcester graduates find 
themselves at a disadvantage as they 
pursue their degree and look for gainful 
employment.  As part of our Graduate 
Support Program, we have developed a 
job placement and internship program 
designed to connect our graduates with 
employers through the Nativity Worcester 
community. This connection provides a 
channel for hard working, driven young 
men to connect with employers, gain 
experience, and gain access into the 
corporate world.

For additional information, please contact 
Kimberly Driscoll, Associate Director of 
Advancement at 508.799.0100 x120 or 
kdriscoll@nativityworcester.org

Graduate S U P P O R T  
P R O G R A M
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AMAZON
ADDIE LEE'S 
ALLIED UNIVERSAL-CHARLES  
    RIVER LABORATORY
AT&T
BAYSTATE WING HOSPITAL 
BEST BUY
BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB
BURNCOAT PIZZA
CHARTER SPECTRUM
COALITION FOR A HEALTHY 
    GREATER WORCESTER
COLLEGE OF THE HOLY CROSS
CONSTRUCTION
DINO’S RESTAURANT

EXPRESSIONS
FREELANCE GRAPHIC DESIGN
GAP 
HOLY CROSS LOBBY SHOP 
JABIL 
LEOMINSTER CREDIT UNION 
MAPFRE INSURANCE
MARINE CORP
NATIONAL GUARD
NATIVITY SCHOOL OF WORCESTER 
NFL 
PAPA GINO’S/D’ANGELO’S
PAY OUR INTERNS 
PEPE'S

ST. VINCENT’S HOSPITAL
SAINT JOHN'S HIGH SCHOOL 
SUSHI MIYAZAWA 
TARGET 
UMASS MEDICAL 
UMASS MEMORIAL 
UPLAND GARDENS 
VISTAPRINT
WALMART
WELLINGTON MANAGEMENT
WORCESTER REGIONAL  
    CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
WORCESTER YOUTH SOCCER
YMCA-WESTBOROUGH

GRADUATE WORKPLACES 
DURING THE SUMMER OF 2019:
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NANCY'S
As we begin our 17th academic school 
year, I would like to express gratitude 
to all who supported Nancy’s Fund. As 
you know, Nancy and Joe Flaherty have 
supported our Nativity Men for 16 years. 
The establishment of Nancy’s Fund honors 
Nancy’s legacy by providing a permanent 
endowment to cover funding gaps for 
Nativity Worcester graduates as they move 
onto their respective high schools. Over 
$680,000 was raised for Nancy’s Fund this 
past year and for that we are truly thankful.

The eighth grade of 2019 graduated 
from Nativity Worcester on June 7th and 
100% of the class was accepted into, and 
received sufficient financial aid to attend, 
a private high school. They began their 
high school journeys at Bancroft School, 
Gould Academy, Saint John’s High School, 
and Worcester Academy this fall.  While 
the financial aid for the boys comes 
principally from the new schools they will 
be attending, Nativity Worcester takes 
responsibility for the shortfall and related 
costs. Beginning this spring, Nancy’s Fund 
will be used to cover the tuition gap which 
is a huge aid to the boys, their families, and 
our school.

We have a Graduate Support Team which 
continues to communicate with our recent 
graduates throughout the school year and 
monitors academic or family issues where 
we can step in and help.  Graduate support 
also works with them in the spring on 
resume writing, interviewing skills, and 
applying/interviewing for summer jobs.

We could not be more proud of all our 
Nativity Men. With continued guidance 
from the Graduate Support team, they 
are well on their way to successful futures. 
We look forward to awarding the first 
recipients of the Nancy’s Fund scholarships 
in the Spring of 2020.

 Thank you, again, for your gift to Nancy’s 
Fund and your generous support of our 
Nativity Men.

DONORS
Anne & Paul Marcus Family Foundation 
Anonymous 
Mark Aseltine 
James and Patti Betti 
Mary Lou and James Briggs 
Elizabeth and Donald Briggs 
Cate and Adam Brinch 
Susan Cadieux Smith 
Joan and John Carey 
Gloria and Charles Clough, Jr. 
Benjamin Coffin 
Daniel and Luanne Cordeau 
Shawn and Christine Corr 
Charles and Frances Crowley 
Marjorie Wakefield Dold and Kevin Dold 
John and Courtney Doyle 
John C. Driscoll 
James Elcock 
Jane Fay 
Warren and Randi Feldman 
Joseph P. Flaherty 
Vanguard Charitable Flaherty  
     Family Charitable Fund 
Beth Anne Flynn 
Thomas J. Andrews and  
     Christine M. Gilman 

for our

Capital Campaign Celebration 
and Gala

S a t u r d a y ,  A p r i l  1 8 ,  2 0 2 0  |  6 p m

M e c h a n i c s  H a l l

Joe Flaherty receives the Weiss Founder's 
Award at our Annual Spring Auction Night.
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Marie and Michael Giorgetti 
Monica Grady 
Polly and William Haylon 
Gil Haylon 
Thomas and Katherine Howd 
Thomas Hynes 
Peter and Meg Jannotta 
Michael Joyce 
Daniel and Jessica Katz 
Paul and Linda Keane 
Gerry Kelly 
Cheryl Kelly 
Nicolyn and William Keville 
William T. and Sarah Krouch 
Laverty Associates, Inc. 
David Law 
Paul Lohnes 
Stephen	Lynch 
Christian B. and Andrea Z. Malone 
Kathy Maple 
Margolis & Fishman, Inc 
William and Susan McClements 
Mary Jane McManus 
Judith Tully and Joseph McManus 

Carole McManus 
John and Kathleen Molloy 
Brigette and Michael Moran 
Sherri Nelson 
Cynthia and Stephen O'Brien 
Catherine and Sean O'Neil 
James Parles 
Lisa and Thomas Ragno 
Donald Rice 
John and Jill Svoboda 
Lee Shackelford Family Fund 
The Columbus Foundation 
The DiGiovanni Family  
     Limited Partnership 
Vanguard Charitable  
     The Frates Family  
     Charitable Fund 
Samuel and Jill Theodoss 
Sara Anne Begg and David Townsend
Lisa Lyne Tucker 
Bill and Natalie Whelan 
William	Whelan, Jr. 
Raymond Whiteman 
Mark Winters

for our

Capital Campaign Celebration 
and Gala

S a t u r d a y ,  A p r i l  1 8 ,  2 0 2 0  |  6 p m

M e c h a n i c s  H a l l

DateSave
t h e

Join us
as we gather to celebrate the completion of 

the school’s first-ever capital campaign, and 

deepen our commitment to our students, 

their families, and their futures.

K
black tie event.

Formal invitation to follow.
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2 0 1 8 – 2 0 1 9 

A N N U A L  
R E P O R T 

O F  
G I V I N G



19 | nativityworcester.org



| 20 

WE ARE SO GRATEFUL TO THE FOLLOWING INDIVIDUALS, ORGANIZATIONS, CORPORATIONS, AND 
CHARITABLE FOUNDATIONS FOR CONTRIBUTIONS TO NATIVITY SCHOOL OF WORCESTER’S ANNUAL FUND 
DURING FISCAL YEAR 2019 (JULY 1, 2018 - JUNE 30, 2019). WE HAVE MADE EVERY EFFORT TO INCLUDE 
ALL OF THOSE WHO HAVE CONTRIBUTED DURING THIS TIME PERIOD. WE SINCERELY REGRET AND WOULD 
LIKE TO KNOW ABOUT ANY INADVERTENT OMISSIONS OR ERRORS. 

WITHOUT ALL OF YOU AND YOUR GENEROUS SUPPORT, WE WOULD NOT BE ABLE TO TRANSFORM THE 
LIVES OF OUR STUDENTS, FACULTY, STAFF, AND COMMUNITY MEMBERS. OUR GRATITUDE IS ALSO EXTENDED 
TO THE COUNTLESS HOURS OF TIME OUR DONORS AND FAMILIES DONATE TO ASSIST WITH COMMUNITY 
EVENTS OR IN SERVICE ON THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, TRUSTEE ASSOCIATES, COMMITTEES, AND THE PARENT 
TEACHER ASSOCIATION.  THANK YOU!

•	 $1,302,753.95 was given to the Nativity Fund; 
the tenth year in a row surpassing the $1.1 
million mark.

•	 Over 700 donors made a gift to Nativity 
Worcester

•	 Students and faculty performed over 1,300 
hours of community service in Worcester 
during the Summer of Service in July 2019.

•	 The Ricci Class of 2019 graduated in June 
and are enrolled at:  Bancroft School, Gould 
Academy, St. John’s High School, and 
Worcester Academy.

•	 Twelve (12) members of the Fernando Class 
of 2015 have the following post-secondary 
plans: Boston College, Wentworth Institute 
of Technology, Quinsigamond Community 
College, Grafton Job Corp, Morehouse 
College, College of the Holy Cross, Worcester 
State University, Westfield State University, 
Bridgewater State University.

•	 One-hundred percent (100%) of Nativity 
Worcester’s graduates who applied to private 
high schools, were accepted into and received 
sufficient financial aid to attend at least one of 
those schools.

•	 One-hundred percent (100%) of Nativity 
Worcester’s high school aged graduates are 
enrolled in high school or a specialized post-
high school program.

•	 One-hundred percent (100%) of Nativity 
Worcester’s graduates who applied to a 4-year 
college or university or specialized post-high 
school program, were accepted.

•	 Ninety-six percent (96%) of Nativity 
Worcester’s graduates have graduated from  
high school or a specialized high school 
program (compared to the national high school 
graduation average of 75% for male students  
from low-income homes)

•	 Six (6) Nativity Worcester graduates have 
attained a graduate degree or are in the  
process of attaining one

SOURCES OF GIVING  
IN FY2019

T O T A L
$1,302,753.95

CORPORATE/BUSINESS | $224,426.51 | 17%

CHARITABLE FOUNDATIONS | $305,955.08 | 24%

INDIVIDUALS | $772,372.36 | 59%
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$50,000-$99,999+
Highland Street Foundation 
Jesuit Community of Holy Cross 
Cynthia and Stephen O'Brien 
Wellington Management 		
     Foundation 

$25,000-$49,999
Amelia Peabody Foundation 
Thomas and Jeannine Clarke 
Jane and William Mosakowski 
Myles and C. Jean McDonough 	
     Charitable Foundation 
Stephanie and David Spina 
The Flatley Foundation 
Dorothy and Michael Tsotsis 
United Way of Central 		
     Massachusetts

$10,000-$24,999
Wayne Archambo 
Catherine and J. 			 
     Christopher Collins 
Julie and William Condron 
Fallon Health 
Michael and Elizabeth Fee 
Fred Harris Daniels Foundation 
George F. and Sybil H.  
     Fuller Foundation 
William F. Glavin 
Lynda and William Glavin, Jr. 
John and Susan Haffty 
Hunt Street Fund 
Diane and Albert Kaneb 
Julie and Michael Kaneb 
Pamela Massad  
Joanne and Brian McClatchy 	
    Fund, established by Wiliam F. 	
    and Cecily Glavin
Jean Mulder and  
     Timothy J. McCormack 
Katherine O'Neil 
People's United  
     Community Foundation 
Rice Charitable Foundation 
C.W. Schellenger 
Barbara and Ed Tarca 
The Rands Foundation 
The Society of Jesus of  
     the Northeast Province 
TJX Foundation, Inc. 

$5,000-$9,999
Anonymous 
Dr. David C and Linda Ayers 
Joseph Bafaro 

Bank of America  
     Charitable Foundation 
Blank Canvas Tours 
Dr. Michael Bradbury 
Nancy and James W. Coghlin Sr. 
Sarah and James Dowden 
Charles and Chris Eppinger 
Florence V. Burden Foundation 
George and Marie Chabot 
     Charitable Foundation 
Renee and Lawrence Granger 
Greater Worcester  
     Community Foundation 
Hologic Charitable Fund 
Hopkinton Country  
     Club Foundation 
Thomas Logan  
     and Sandy Hubbard 
Richard Iandoli Esq. 
Jeanne Remillard Curtis  
     Fund of Greater Worcester  
     Community Foundation 
Kimberly Stone and Patrick Jones 
Kenrose Kitchen Table 		
     Foundation 
Caryn and Steve Pittman 
Dwight Poler 
Rockwell Foundation 
Ralph and Melissa Rondinone 
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Spillane 
Kerry and Brendan Swords 
The Granite Group 
The Roessner Family Foundation 
Jeffrey Unger 

$1,000-$4,999
Anonymous 
Assumption College 
ATR Industries, Inc. 
Margaret McEvoy-Ball  
     and Charles Ball 
Bancroft School 
Berkshire Bank 
Blanche M. Walsh Charity Trust 
Bowditch & Dewey 
Greg Bradford 
Jennifer and Roger Breslin 
Mahri Leonard-Fleckman  
     and Judson Brewer 
Mary Lou and James R. Briggs 
Jodi and David Brunelle 
Carole Delaney and Dean Burpee 
James and Bonnie Cassidy 
Thomas and Patsy Cecil 
Chane Antonio and Joel Chery 
City of Worcester -  
     Worcester Arts Council 

Coldwell Banker -  
     Lee Joseph Realty 
College of the Holy Cross 
Dr. and Mrs. Michael  
     and Maryellen Collins 
Clare and P. Kevin Condron 
Ann Marie and Richard F.  
     Connolly, Jr.
Cornerstone Bank 
Cryogenic Institute of New 		
     England, Inc. 
Susan and Paul Deeley 
Deeley Family Charitable  
     Lead Annuity Trust 
Diocese of Worcester 
Mr. Joseph Donelan  II 
George and Mimi Eldridge 
Patricia and Frederick  
     Eppinger Jr. 
Dr. Edward Evantash 
Fairfield Jesuit Community 
Fletcher Tilton PC  
     Attorneys at Law 
Margaret and George Florentine 
Fontaine Bros., Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. William  
     and Kathryn Fox 
Richard and Margaret Freije 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Gates 
Mr. and Mrs. Joan  
     and Theodore Gillman 
Karen Turner and 
     Thomas Gottschang 
Ann T. Lisi and Joel Greene 
Elizabeth and Arthur Greenwood 
Marianne and Robert Grenon 
Rosalie and David Grenon 
Donna Grogan 
Eileen and Joseph Hamilton 
Lynne Harding 
Dale and Jean Harger 
Hartnett Family Foundation, Inc. 
Harvey Ball World  
     Smile Foundation 
Fr. James Hayes, S.J. 
Mary Jo and Brian Hogan 

Joanne and James Kee 
Matthew and Susan Kelley 
Christopher and Shirley Kelly 
Christine Kelley-Kemple  
     and James Kemple 
Meredith and Kevin Kent 
Nicolyn and William Keville 
Monica and Michael Krikorian 
Alice Laffey 
Lionel and Cynthia Lamoureux 
James and Anne Lang 
Chris and Patty Lee 
Stephanie and Michael Lee 
Dr. and Mrs. Richard and 
     Veronica Listerud, M.D. 
Leslie and Roy Lobb 
Kathleen and Edward Ludwig 
John and Liz MacVarish 
Marie and John Magnier 
Cindy and Kevin Malloy 
Michael Martin 
James and Mary Maxwell 
Julia and James McCarthy 
Kaytlyn and J.P. McCormick 
Joseph Meichelbeck 
Mirick O'Connell 
Morgan Stanley c/o  
     Cybergrants, Inc. 
Navin, Haffty & Associates 
Kathleen and Michael Nilles 
North Pointe Wealth 		
     Management 
Nutter, McClennen & Fish, LLP 
Vincent and Bonny O'Rourke 
Corey Packard 
Richard and Regina Patterson 
Peter and Meghan Quigley 
Raymond James 
R. Steven and Cara Rhodes 
Risk Strategies Company 
Becky and Brian Roberts 
Rockland Trust Charitable  
     Foundation 
Saint John's High School 
Saint Rose of Lima Parish 
Jamyn Moore Sheff and Paul Sheff 
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E. Sandra Shook 
State Street Foundation 
Sullivan, Garrity and Donnelly 	
     Insurance Agencies 
Bill and Mary Supple 
Raymond and Janet Tanguay 
William and Erin Tetler 
The Hanover Insurance Group 	
     Foundation 
The Schwartz Charitable 		
     Foundation 
UniBank 
United Way Suncoast 
Unum 
Unum - Matching Gifts 
Thomas Vurno and Maroa Velez 
Frank and Cathy Vellaccio 
Peter and Sharon Viles 
Webster Five Foundation 
Gayle and Charles Weiss 
Nancy and James Williams 
Worcester Railers HC Charitable 	
     Foundation  

$500-$999
William and Elizabeth Abernethy 
Hilary and Brad Allinson 
Omar Alvarez 
Bay State Savings Bank 
Barbara and Bruce Bazarian 
Karen and John Brosnihan 
Kathleen and David Calabro 
Mary Caputo 
Thomas Casey 
Stephanie Yuhl  
     and Anthony Cashman 
Mr. Ronald Cino 
Tom and Jennifer Clancy 
Coghlin Construction  
     Services Fund 
Country Bank 
Alison and Tim Dean 
Chris Dillon 
Noreen Ferrante 
Fidelity Bank 
First Friday Club 
FLEXcon 
Helen and Jim Foyle 
Deborah Guyot-Freeman  
     and Mark Freeman 
Gaudette Insurance Agency 
Mary and William Ritter Fund -  
     Greater Worcester  
     Community Foundation 
Eileen and Richard Greisch 
Ann and David Hawk 
Meghan Heffernan 
Lamoureux Pagano Associates 

Phillip Petree and Thomas Landy 
Kathleen and John Lauring 
John and Susan Lindberg Haley 
Peter B. Lothes 
Amy S. and J. Robinson Lynch 
Raymond T. Mahon 
Kristine and Patrick T. Maloney 
Mary and Donald O. Maloney  Jr. 
Mary Elizabeth and  
     James A. Maloney  Esq. 
Justin and Heather Maykel 
William and Susan McClements 
Jeremy McCulla 
Mary Coffey Moran 
Northern New England  
     Chapter National Kitchen  
     and Bath Association 
Ann Brown and Dominic  
     Nompleggi 
John and Joanne O'Brien 
Christopher O'Keefe 
Christopher Parker 
Sally and Anthony Pini 
Kenneth Prestwich 
Virginia and Michel Raguin 
Michael Rondinone 
Elizabeth Sanning 
Saint Mary's Church 
Suzanne and John Stadtler
Amy and Kevin Staunton 
Struck Catering 
Susan and Michael Stuart 
Tom and Kathleen Sullivan 
TD Bank 
The Walker Contracting  
     Group, Inc. 
Diana Tsotsis 
Vanguard Charitable  
     Endowment Program 
Patti and Paul Verderese 
Crystal Hynes and Tom Vurno 
Craig and Ana Weatherley 
Webster Five 
Sally White 
Jessika and Alex Zequeira 

UP TO $499
David Achenbach 
Aetna Foundation 
Josep Alba 
Charles and Mary Aleksiewicz 
Garrett and Cambria Alpha-Cobb 
Lynn Kremer and Louri Alsov 
Isabel Alvarez-Borland 
Amazon Headquarters  
     Amazon Smiles -
Alden Anderson 
Austin Anderson 

John and Mary Lou Anderson 
Anderson & Kreiger LLP 
Leslie and James A. Andreoli 
Anonymous 
Ursula Arello 
Sarah Herily and Lisa Arrowood 
Ryan Arsenault 
Annette and Carlos Aspillaga 
Barbara and Anthony Athy 
Lorraine Attreed 
Jeanine and Michael Audette 
John Axelson 
Elizabeth and Michael Bailey 
Charles and Joan Baker 
Douglas and Kathryn Baker 
Tracy and Jeffrey Barlok 
Marybeth Kearns-Barrett  
     and Christopher Barrett 
Marilyn Bartley 
Monica Nguyen and Daniel  
     Bastian 
Alex J. Bazarian 
Jordan Bazarian 
Sharon Bazarian 
Guy and Leah Bazarian-Greene 
Peter Beaulac 
Paul Belanger 
Rob Bellin 
Samuel Belluardo 
Paul Belsito 
John and Francine Bennett 
Barbara Bernardin 
Ms. Paula Biscardi 
Patricia L. Bizzell 
Robert and Betty Blute 
Regina Bonofilio 
Mark Borenstein 
Matt Boucher 
Caroline Boudreau 
Lynn and Kevin Bradley 
Elizabeth and Donald Briggs 
Maria Brito 
Eva Brophy 
McHala Brophy 
Frederick Brose 
Erin Brosnihan 
Tim Brosnihan 
Carolyn Brown 
Richard A. Brown 
Arthur B. and Joan E. Brunell Jr. 
Don Sugai and Danuta Bukatko 
James and Paula Buonomo 
Carmen Burgos 
Debra Burke 
Dr. Yvonne Bussmann 
Eric Butler 
Margaret A. Post and Miles Cahill 
James Campbell 

Bridget and  
     Nicholas Campolettano 
Kenneth and Nancy Candito 
David and Lois Caputo 
Karen and Michael Carbone 
Katherine Carder 
Jeanne and Steve Carey 
Norma Caron 
Jonathan Carroll 
Gloria and John Carter 
Ealeen Ceballos 
Emmy Ceballos 
Francesco and Filomena Cesareo 
Harry Chiu 
Xavier and Danielle Clair 
Barbara Clancy 
Bill and Jean Clancy 
Faye and Harry Clouthier 
Lynn and Ryan Cody 
Kevin Cogan 
Maureen Coghlin 
College of the Holy Cross, 
     Office of the College Chaplains 
College of the Holy Cross, 
     Office of Employee Relations 
Cary and Lewis Collins 
Jim Bidwell and Mary Conley 
Virginia and Thomas Conti 
Julie Cook 
Colleen and Robert Cording 
Melissa and Rob Cording 
Shawn and Christine Corr 
James Cosgrove 
Robert Cousy 
Robert Cox 
Anne and Richard Croak 
Rosemary Cronin 
Paul and Bonnie Croteau 
Erin and Rich Cummings 
Erin Cunningham 
Joseph and Jane Daigneault 
John Dalomba 
Tom and Lori Daniells 
Blanca and Christopher Daviau 
Cristina and Shawn David 
Mary Davis 
Joveto De Carvalho '07
Benita De Souza 
Blaise and Cynthia De Souza 
Grizelle De Souza 
Corey Dello Russo 
Matthew Devine 
B. John and Colette Dill 
Jeffry Dillon 
Sean and Michelle Dillon 
Teresa and Bernard Dillon 
Patrick J. Dolan 
Moreen and Stephen Donahue 
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Catherine Doran 
Donna Dowden 
Frank and Maureen Doyle 
Kimberly Driscoll 
William and Diane Driscoll 
Maureen Dubois 
Michael and Gina Dugan 
Abigail Dyson 
Eagle Cleaning Corporation 
EClinicalWorks 
Anita Kostecki and Michael Ennis 
Steve and Helen Estaphan 
Jack Fagan, S.J. 
Alexis Fairbanks 
Ashley Fairbanks 
Susana and Martin Fantozzi 
Elizabeth Fazio 
Juliet Feibel 
Dr. Meredith August  
     and Nalt Ferraro 
Marion L. and Warren D. Ferry 
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund 
Anthony Fisher 
Kristen Fitzpatrick 
John Flaherty 
Kristen and Kevin Flanagan 
Kyle and Rebecca Flanagan 
Barbara A. Flanders 
Martha Flinter 
Ms. Ann L. Flynn 
Michael F. Foley 
Robert Fouracre 
Kathy Fournier 
Kathleen Fraser 
Kim French 
Evan Fritz 
Joyce Fuller 
Kaitlyn Fuller 
Barbara Furey 
Andrew and Suzanne Gallagher 
Grace Gallagher 
Elizabeth Gamache 
Sean Ganas 
Robert Garvey 
Father John F. Gee 
General Mills Box Tops  
     for Education 
Dr. Gregory Livanos  
     and Lisa Giarrusso DMD 
Mary and Joseph Gintoli 
Judith Powell and 
     Mitchell Gitkind 
Kaity Lawler and 
     Benjamin Gitkind 
Giudice Family Trust 
Beth Glavin 
Helle Sachse and 
     Wolfram Goessling 

Robert and Ann Gotfredson 
Caroline Grace 
Grantham Mayo Van  
     Otterloo & Co. LLC 
Rosemary M. Graves 
Margaret and George Gray 
Paul and Amy Greeley 
Elizabeth L.B. Greene 
GW&K Investment  
     Management, LLC 
Fred J. Hafele 
Raymond Hale 
Laura Hamel 
Judy and Mark Hannum 
Gerald Cournoyer  
     and Amanda Hapenny 
Philip and Margaret Harak 
Paul Harman, S.J. 
Harr Toyota 
Daniel Harrigan 
Lin and Joseph Hart 
Carolyn and Eric Harthun 
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care 
James and Victoria Hassett 
Michael Hassett 
Emma Hauser 
Savannah Haverty 
Deacon Myles and Rita Hayes 
Gil Haylon 
Patricia Gibbons Haylon  
     and Timothy Haylon 
Dr. Myles Heffernan 
Ryan Petitti and Rosemary Henry 
Matt Franck and Kristin Hervey 
Lemuel Higgins 
Arlene and John F. Hoell, M.D. 
James and Grace Hoffmann  
Holy Family of Nazareth Parish 
Mary Frances and Stephen Horan 
Monica Howland 
Susan and Kevin Hunt 
Amber Hupp 
James and Patty Hurley 
Abigail Hynes-Houston 
James W. Igoe 
Fern-Aileen Imse 
Ann Marie Incutto 
Ross Jankins 
Peter and Meg Jannotta 
Isabelle Jenkins 
Kent and Kathy Johnson 
Mary and Russell Johnson M.D. 
Jane Johnston 
Lee and Steven Joseph 
Paul M. Jourcin 
Frank Kartheiser 
Paul and Linda Keane 
Walter and Diane Keeley 

John F. Keenan 
William and Maureen Kelleher 
Megan Fox-Kelly and 
     Martin Kelly 
Thomas Kelly 
Alison Clarke Kenary 
Marcia Kennedy 
Joel and Emily Kent 
Brendan and Teresa Kerrigan 
Kate Kerrigan 
Patrick Kerrigan 
Timothy Keville 
Denise and Hossein Khalili 
Carey and Laurie B. Kimmelstiel 
Margaret Kirkendall 
Stephen Kocs 
Benjamin Korstvedt 
Chris Kostiw 
Nicole Kuhnly 
Rosemary Kusy 
Paul A. La Camera 
Barbara and Raul Laborde 
Joseph LaCroix 
Dr. and Mrs. Philip and 
     Kathy J. Lahey  Jr. 
Denise Lamare 
Darrell and Meghan Lambert 
Todd Lamison 
Lynn Lancaster 
Mercedes Insausti  
     and Gustavo Landivar 
Vincent Lapomarda, S.J. 
Sandra Lashway 
Diane Laska-Nixon 
Caroline Laurendeau 
Laurel Laurendeau 
Kendall Lavin-Parsons 
Hayley Leather 
Debra and Allen LeBlanc 
Steven and Mary Lee Ledbetter 
Jane Lee 
Nicholas and Kathryn Lee 
Denise D'Aunno and Peter Leone 
Abigail Leone-Murphy 
Kellie Levandowski 
John Rudy and Annelena Lobb 

Vincent Lombardi 
Bryan Lorenzo 
Francis X. Lynn 
Machado Consulting 
Linda Gray MacKay 
Daniel and Vanessa MacVarish 
Brian Maher 
Jim Chapdelaine  
     and Sue Mailman 
Richard Malaby 
Bernadette and Thomas Malloy 
Donald F.O. Maloney 
Joyce and Robert Maloney 
G. Warren Manigault 
Janet and David Mannheim 
Manresa Way 
Joan Mardin 
Marion Landscaping 
Nikolas Markantonatos 
Ivy Sun and Thomas Martin 
Minerva Martinez 
Laura Mattes 
Jenna McCarter 
Barbara and B. Eugene McCarthy 
Christian McCarthy 
Tom and Robin McCormick 
Samantha McDonald 
Rev. Michael McFarland  S.J. 
Reginald McGee 
Mary and Gerald McGillicuddy 
Kristen McGoey 
Gary and Jane McGuirk 
Matthew McIvor 
John McKenna 
PennyAnn and Robert McLaren 
Melvin S. Cutler  
     Charitable Foundation 
Dan Mercurio 
Ramie Merrill 
Elizabeth and Bernard Meyer 
Miles Funeral Directors 
Millbury Federal Credit Union 
Herman Millet 
Joanne Mills 
Minot Technology Group, LLC 
Rev. James J. Miracky, S.J. 



| 24 

Timothy Monahan 
Eileen Moore 
Brigette and Michael Moran 
Rachel Morel 
Amy Murphy and 			 
    Anthony Moretti, Jr. 
Katrina Morris 
Celeste and D.M. Moschos  Esq. 
Tameka Moss 
James and Patricia Moynihan 
Robert Muckian 
Caitlin and Michael Mullin 
Maria Munar 
Dawn Murphy 
Susannah and Russell Murphy 
Amanda and Matthew Murray 
Stephanie and Douglas Muzzy 
Margaret and Don Nelson 
Edward and Ellen Nickles 
Kathleen Nicoll 
Virginia Nolan 
James O'Brien 
Joanne and David O'Brien 
Lucie O'Brien 
Tim and Tess O'Brien 
Elizabeth and Charles  
     O'Connor  III 
Jeremiah and Ruth O'Connor 
Stephanie and Edward O'Donnell 
Kerry and Peter O'Keefe, Jr. 
Holly Baab and 
     Christopher O'Keeffe 
Our Lady of Good Counsel 
Charlotte Padden 
Colleen Paddock 
Helen Freear-Papio  
     and Emil Papio 
Jennifer Parks P '13
Aleli Brito and Oscar Perez 
Peter and Wallace Perkins 
Aaron Perry 
Ailyn Pestana 
Joseph Petty 
Erin and Owen Phipps 
William Picotte 
Margaret and John Pina 
Gloria Plourde 
Lisa and Mark Powers 
Walter and Christina Powers 
Ann and Paul Proko 
Ronald Provost 
Caleb Pruitt 
David and Raquel Przesiek 
Lily Puccia 
Hale and Sarah Pulsifer 
Caitlin Purcell 

Drew Rapa 
Mary and Brian Read 
Rev. Thomas Regan, S.J. 
Marlaina Reidy 
Susan Reidy 
Brian Reilly 
Anne and Scott Reisinger 
Pam and David Reponen 
Janet Rico 
Rhea and Richard M. Ringgard 
Linda and David Roach 
Robert Robbio 
Christopher Robert 
Julie and Gareth Roberts 
Debbie Roberts Kirk 
Mary and Dennis Roche 
Eunice and Donaldo Rodriguez 
Kevin Rondinone 
Claudia and Lester Ross 
Henry and Gertrude Roy 
Dan Ryan 
Ginny Ryan 
Mary Elizabeth Ryan 
Michelle and Lawrence Ryan 
Patricia and Thomas Ryan 
Phoebe Ryan 
Robert and Patricia Ryan 
Tom Ryan 
Ronald Sabulis 
Saint Joseph's Abbey 
Judy and Anthony Salerno 
Joanne and R. Joseph Salois 
Peggy and Tim Santhouse 
Cara Santoro 
James Sarni 
Jo Ann and Ed Savage 
Shannon and Luke Savage 
Gerald Scales 
Cynthia and Eric Schofield 
Christina Schultz 
Bianca Sculimbrene 
Andy Sharry 
John A. Shea 
Rosemary A. Shea 
Christopher and Pamela Sheldon 
Richard and Mary Shiels 
Sarah Shugrue 
Angela Sigismondi 
Carol Skogstrom 
Demetri Skritakis 
Rebecca and Andrew Smith 
Rev. Simon Smith, S.J. 
Judy St. Jean 
Lynn St. Germain 
Nina and David Steinberg 
Carolyn J. and Howard Stempler

Jill Stohlman 
Joseph N. Stolberg 
Rev. James Stormes S.J. 
Katy and Peter Sullivan 
Laura Sullivan 
Mary and Stanley Surette 
Anne and Dave Sweeney 
Victoria L. Swigert 
Meg Taing 
Paul and Andrea Taylor 
Sheila and George Tetler  III 
Madeleine Thero 
Matthew and Mary Toth 
Dale Perkins and  
    Ann Kirkpatrick Tripp 
Huck and Jo Truesdell 
Richard Vanore 
Adia Vellaccio 
Steve Vineberg 
Erin Vrendenburgh 
James Walsh 
Peter Ward 
Ann Laura Wasgatt 
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Webb 
Judith Weiss 
Victoria Weisser 
Kathleen and John Welch 
Michael and Bridget Welch 
Wellington Management  		
    Company Matching Gifts 
Beverly West 
Helen Whall 
Catherine Whelan 
Dr. Fred and Jane Wiecher 
Lisa Williams 
Helene and Justin Winn 
Catherine Witkofsky 
Worcester Business  
     Development Corporation 
Wormtown Brewery 
Donna C. Wrenn 
Jill Wyman 
Bryan Yepez 
Maguire Dalporto  
     and Kimberly Young 
Kelsa and Don Zereski 
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In Honor Of Alex Bazarian
Kaytlyn and J.P. McCormick
Guy and Leah Bazarian-Greene
Debra and Allen LeBlanc
Monica Nguyen  
     and Daniel Bastian
Kristen McGoey
Erin Brosnihan
Kathleen Fraser
Raymond Hale
Sharon Bazarian
Jordan Bazarian
Abigail Dyson
Abigail Leone-Murphy

In Honor Of Andrea Munar
Ailyn Pestana
Emmy Ceballos
Maria Munar
Mercedes Insausti  
     and Gustavo Landivar
Erin Brosnihan
Emma Hauser
Leslie and Roy Lobb
Monica Nguyen  
     and Daniel Bastian
Gerald Cournoyer  
     and Amanda Hapenny
Leslie and Roy Lobb
Kathleen Fraser
John Rudy and Annelena Lobb
Ealeen Ceballos
Meredith and Kevin Kent
Emmy Ceballos
Angela Sigismondi
Kaytlyn and J.P. McCormick
Corey Dello Russo
Evan Fritz

In Honor Of Ashley Fairbanks
Meredith and Kevin Kent
Caroline Grace
Katherine Carder
Laurel Laurendeau
Kaytlyn and J.P. McCormick
Elizabeth Fazio
Eileen Moore
Peter Beaulac
Kaitlyn Fuller
Judy St. Jean
Alexis Fairbanks
Joan Mardin
Erin Brosnihan
Matt Franck and Kristin Hervey

In Honor Of Bill Haylon
Carole Delaney and Dean Burpee

In Honor Of Bowen Lee
Kaytlyn and J.P. McCormick
Thomas Vurno and Maroa Velez
Catherine and J. Christopher 		
     Collins
Charlotte Padden
Jane Lee
Thomas Vurno and Maroa Velez
Austin Anderson
Jane Lee
Eva Brophy
Stephanie and Michael Lee

In Honor Of Charles  
"Chick" Weiss, Ph.D.
Kenneth Prestwich
Drew Rapa
Sally White
Diane Laska-Nixon
Walter and Diane Keeley
Elizabeth Sanning
Judith Weiss

In Honor Of Chris Collins
Barbara Furey
Stephen Bressler
Douglas and Kathryn Baker

In Honor Of Cristina Gintoli
Moreen and Stephen Donahue

In Honor Of Rev. James Hayes, S.J.
Marilyn Bartley
Joseph Donelan II
Giudice Family Trust
Abigail Hynes-Houston

In Honor Of Fr. Richard Trainor
Gayle and Charles Weiss

In Honor Of Fr. Thomas  
     McMurray S.J.
Philip and Margaret Harak
Kathleen Nicoll

In Honor Of Jim Briggs
Cary and Lewis Collins

In Honor Of Kate Kerrigan
Nicole Kuhnly

In Honor Of Lauren Clair
Erin Vrendenburgh
Jill Wyman
Victoria Weisser
Kaytlyn and J.P. McCormick
Kristen Fitzpatrick
Colleen Paddock
Meredith and Kevin Kent
Erin Cunningham

In Honor Of Liz Wambui
Vincent Lombardi

In Honor Of Michael  
     McFarland, S.J.
Alice Laffey

In Honor Of Patrick Kerrigan
Lucie O'Brien

In Honor Of Phoebe Ryan
Denise Lamare
Dan Ryan
Madeleine Thero
Marlaina Reidy
Lily Puccia
Savannah Haverty
Meghan Heffernan

In Honor Of Richard Burke
Fallon Health
B. John and Colette Dill
Joseph N. Stolberg

In Honor Of Robert Cousy
Gayle and Charles Weiss
Joseph LaCroix
Melvin S. Cutler  
    Charitable Foundation

In Honor Of Sean Dillon
Teresa and Bernard Dillon
Kristine and Patrick T. Maloney
Carol Skogstrom
Jeffry Dillon
Kyle and Rebecca Flanagan
Chris Dillon
Mary and Brian Read

In Honor Of Sr. Mary Daniel
Bernadette and Thomas Malloy

In Honor Of Terri Priest
Christina Schultz

In Honor Of the Clarke Family
Catherine Whelan

In Honor Of The Tsotsis Family
Craig and Ana Weatherley

In Honor Of Tom Clarke
Northern New England Chapter 
National Kitchen  
    & Bath Association
Kevin and Joanne O'Connell

In Honor Of Zoe Ryan
Denise Lamare
Dan Ryan
Caitlin Purcell
John and Joanne O'Brien
Kaytlyn and J.P. McCormick
Meredith and Kevin Kent
Michael Hassett
Jill Stohlman
Meghan Heffernan
Caroline Laurendeau
Rachel Morel

In Memory Of Albert Atkocius
College of the Holy Cross -  
    Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Alfonso Zequeira
Maria Brito

In Memory Of Arthur J.  
Remillard, Jr.
Renee and Lawrence Granger

In Memory Of Beverly Jaksa
Barbara Clancy

In Memory Of Cecily Glavin
Gayle and Charles Weiss

HONORARY AND MEMORIAL GIFTS
GIFTS TO NATIVITY SCHOOL OF WORCESTER ARE OFTEN MORE THAN 

SUPPORT FOR THE SCHOOL. MEMORIAL AND HONORARY GIFTS ARE A 

WAY TO PERPETUATE THE MEMORY OF A LOVED ONE WHO HAS PASSED 

AWAY AND AN OPPORTUNITY TO HONOR AN INDIVIDUAL WHO HAS 

BEEN IMPACTFUL IN THE DONOR’S LIFE. EACH YEAR, MEMBERS OF OUR 

COMMUNITY SUPPORT NATIVITY WORCESTER WITH A GIFT IN MEMORY 

OF A LOVED ONE OR IN HONOR OF SOMEONE WHO PLAYED A LARGE 

ROLE IN THE DONOR’S LIFE. LISTED BELOW ARE THOSE INDIVIDUALS 

WHO WERE RECOGNIZED THROUGH GENEROUS CONTRIBUTIONS FROM 

DONORS DURING FISCAL YEAR 2019.



27 | nativityworcester.org

In Memory Of Chuck Caputo
John and Francine Bennett

In Memory Of David Brochu
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Dennis Tebo
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Duddie Massad
Gayle and Charles Weiss

In Memory Of Edward Walulak
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Elizabeth J. Hanlon
Paula Biscardi

In Memory Of Eucharist  
Bill Solon Koss
Gayle and Charles Weiss

In Memory Of Florence A.  
and Walter E. Keeley
Barbara A. Flanders

In Memory Of Fr. Anthony 
Kuzniewski, S.J.
Walter and Christina Powers

In Memory Of Jan Rebis
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Joan Dolan
Mary Elizabeth and  
    James A. Maloney Esq.

In Memory Of Joanne Arello
Ursula Arello

In Memory Of Jose Lugo
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Mary Ann Hanahan
Marilyn Bartley

In Memory Of Mary Anne Harahan
Fr. James Hayes, S.J.

In Memory Of Mary Margaret Shea
Elizabeth Gamache

In Memory Of Michael Ryan
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Noel Donabedian
Michael and Elizabeth Fee

In Memory Of Olive Berg
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Palma Arcuri
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Patricia Esposito
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Paul T. Shanahan
Jane Johnston

In Memory Of Rev. Paul P.    		
     Gilmartin, S.J.
Mary Elizabeth and James A. 
Maloney Esq.

In Memory Of Robert Henry
Gayle and Charles Weiss
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Shawn Flanders
Barbara A. Flanders

In Memory Of Shirley Parsons
College of the Holy Cross -  
     Office of Employee Relations

In Memory Of Susan Bengle
Jane Johnston

In Memory Of Thomas Burke
Mary and William Ritter Fund   	
    Greater Worcester  
    Community Foundation
Janet Rico
In Memory Of Thomas  
     Sylvester Chieffo
Gayle and Charles Weiss

In Memory Of Timothy O'Connell
Kevin and Joanne O'Connell

In Memory Of Werner  
     Harmut Zielke
Hale and Sarah Pulsifer
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We celebrated the school’s 14th 
Annual Spring Auction night 
on Friday, April 5, 2019. The 
event was held at the Briggs 
Gymnasium. Proceeds raised 
allow Nativity Worcester to 
provide an education program 
that includes small classes, 
an extended school year, a 
mandatory summer program, a 
mandatory extended school day 
that includes, sports, activities 
and evening study, and a graduate 
support program.

Joseph and Nancy Flaherty 
received the Dr. Charles “Chick” 
Weiss Founders Award. Joe and 
Nancy Flaherty have played a 
vital role at Nativity Worcester 
since 2005. After Nancy’s passing 
in 2016, Joe and members of the 
school’s Board of Trustees have 
worked to establish the Nancy 
Flaherty Scholarship Fund to 
support Nativity Worcester 
graduates with their education 
endeavors after their middle 
school graduation. 

The Reverend William Campbell, 
S.J. Magis Award was presented 
to George W. Tetler, III. A 
longtime member of the school’s 
Board of Trustees, George has 

of the Faber Class of 2008. After 
graduating Nativity Worcester, 
Guillermo attended Bancroft 
School and American University. 
He is currently the Co-Founder 
and Deputy Director of Pay Our 
Interns in Washington D.C., 
the only bipartisan non-profit 
that advocated for an increase in 
the amount of paid internships 
within government, for-profit, 
and nonprofit sectors.  

“It was a wonderful event for 
our community,” said Patrick T. 
Maloney, President of Nativity 
School of Worcester. “We 
introduced our school and our 
mission to new people, deepened 
our relationship with our existing 
supporters, and showed our 
gratitude to the honorees who 
have contributed so much to our 
student and graduate populations 
and their families.” 

T H A N K  Y O U  F O R  
A N O T H E R  

S U C C E S S F U L  
A U C T I O N !

Thank you to all of those who 
helped make our 14th Annual 
Spring Auction Night a great 

success. We are grateful for the 
generosity and professionalism of: 
Cindy Melikian, Balloons Over 
New England, Katie Mrazik 
and Tom Parsons, College of 
the Holy Cross Graphic Arts, 
Todd Greamo, Mass Liquors, 
90+ Cellars, Anthony D’Elia 
and Amy Palumbo, Revelation, 
Barbara Cotter and Derek 
Grillo, Struck Catering, Jillian 
Tallman and Lynn Jemilo, Valet 
Park of America, Jed Burdick 
and Jonathan Wibberley, Votary 
Media, and David Fields, 
Wormtown Brewery.

We would also like to thank our 
auction committee members, 
Alex Bazarian, Patsy Cecil, 
Kimberly Driscoll, Mike Dugan, 
Elizabeth Fee, Julie Kaneb, 
Patrick Maloney, Michael 
Myers, Andrea Munar, Cindy 
Schofield, Stephanie Yuhl and 
Elizabeth Wambui. Thank you 
to our Master of Ceremonies 
J. Christopher Collins, student 
speaker Glodi Karagi, and 
Nativity Worcester’s Board of 
Trustees, faculty, staff, students, 
families and alumni for all of 
their support, guidance, and 
contributions that make the 
auction possible.

been active in affairs of the school 
both publicly and behind the 
scenes. George has leveraged his 
distinguished career in law, along 
with his affiliations with local and 
regional educational and cultural 
organizations, to benefit Nativity 
Worcester students for many years.

The Greater Worcester 
Community Foundation was 
awarded the Corporate Partner 
Award. For over 10 years, the 
Greater Worcester Community 
Foundation has supported 
Nativity Worcester through 
grants, workshops, and providing 
professional development 
opportunities for our graduates 
and staff through the Youth for 
Community Improvement (YCI) 
Committee and Leadership 
Worcester. Additionally, the 
Foundation has been very 
supportive of our Teaching 
Fellowship Program, allowing us to 
continue to develop talented and 
passionate teachers and role models 
who impact not only the school 
community, but also the greater 
Worcester community as well.

Guillermo Creamer Jr. ’08 
received the Cura Personalis 
Award. Guillermo is a member 

1 4 T H  A N N U A L
S P R I N G  A U C T I O N

N I G H T

WHAT A  
N I G H T !Oh
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P L A T I N U M  L E V E L
Blank Canvas Tours
Dr. Michael Bradbury
Julie and Michael Kaneb
Kerry and Brendan Swords
The Granite Group
Jane and William Mosakowski

G O L D  L E V E L
Bowditch & Dewey
College of the Holy Cross
Michael and Elizabeth Fee
Navin, Haffty & Associates
Rockland Trust 
The Hanover Insurance  
    Group Foundation
The Society of Jesus of  
    the Northeat Province

S I L V E R  L E V E L
Assumption College
ATR Industries, Inc.
Bancroft School
Berkshire Bank
Coldwell Banker -  
     Lee Joseph Realty
Diocese of Worcester
Fallon Health
Fletcher Tilton PC  
     Attorneys at Law
Fontaine Bros., Inc.
Jesuit Community of Holy Cross
Mirick O'Connell
North Pointe Wealth 		
     Management
Nutter, McClennen & Fish, LLP
Risk Strategies Company
Saint John's High School
Sullivan, Garrity and Donnelly 	
     Insurance Agencies
UniBank
Unum

B R O N Z E  L E V E L
Bay State Savings Bank
Jennifer and Roger Breslin
Worcester Academy
Coghlin Construction  
     Services Fund
Country Bank
Fidelity Bank
FLEXcon
Gaudette Insurance Agency
Lamoureux Pagano & Associates
People's United Community 		
     Foundation
TD Bank
Webster Five

I N - K I N D  D O N O R S
ArtReach
Assumption College
Atlas Distributing
Kristin and Joseph Bafaro, Jr.
Michael Bafaro
Bancroft School
Bertucci's
Roger Breslin
Thomas and Patsy Cecil
Nancy and James Coghlin, Sr.
Christopher and Cathy Collins
Julie and William Condron
Michael Dugan
EcoTarium
George and Mimi Eldridge
Elizabeth and Michael Fee
Mary and Joseph Gintoli
Dale and Jean Harger
Jesuit Community of Holy Cross
Paul Keane
Bill Keville
Debbie Roberts Kirk
Lock 50
Machado Consulting
Tom Mahon
Kristine and Patrick Maloney
Marion Landscaping
Martin, Magnuson,  
     McCarthy & Kenney
Lisa McArdle
James McGovern
Nativity School of Worcester  	
     Teaching Fellows
Niche Hospitality Group
Ninety+ Cellars
O'Connor's Restaurant
Redemption Rock Brewery
Saint John's High School
Kimberly Stone and Patrick Jones
Struck Catering
Anne and Dave Sweeney
The Granite Group
Volturno
Billie Weiss
Wooberry
Worcester Fitness
Worcester Red Sox
Wormtown Brewery

S U M M E R  
O F  S E R V I C E
James Briggs
Danuta Bukatko
Anthony Cashman
Thomas and Patsy Cecil
Joel Chery
Mary Coffey Moran
Chris Collins

Bill Condron
Rosemary Cronin
George and Mimi Eldridge
Charles Eppinger
Jim Foyle
Gerald Gates
Joel Greene
John Haffty
Dale and Jean Harger
Harvey Ball Foundation 
Gil Haylon
Patrick Jones
Matt and Susan Kelley
Chris Kelly
Joel and Emily Kent
Bill Keville
Margaret Kirkendall
Alice Laffey
Tom Landy
James Lang
Michael and Stephanie Lee
Judson Brewer and Mahri 
Leonard-Fleckman
James Maloney
James Maxwell
Tim Monahan
Jane Mosakowski
Steve O'Brien
Edward O'Donnell
Chris O'Keefe
Peter Quigley
Candy Race
Ralph Rondinone
Richard Shiels
Sandra Shook
Carolyn and Howard Stempler
Bill and Mary Supple
Bill Tetler
Mike Tsotsis
Paul and Patricia Verderese
Charles "Chick" Weiss, Ph.D.
Alex Zequeira

F O O D  S E R V I C E  
P R O G R A M
Charles and Mary Aleksiewicz
Paul Belanger
Mark Borenstein
Beth and Don Briggs
McHala Brophy
Eric Brose
Joveto De Carvalho  
    and Erin Brosnihan
John and Karen Brosnihan
Anthony Cashman
Trey Cassidy
Thomas and Patsy Cecil
Joel Chery
Bill Condron

Julie Cook
Shawn Corr
Bob Cox
Michael Crawford
Brunelle Dave
Frank and Maureen Doyle
Melissa Eng-Pascual
Michael Flaherty
Kyle and Rebecca Flanagan
William Fox
Gerald Gates
Joel Greene
John Haffty
Kathy Johnson
Lee Joseph
Paul Keane
Matt Kelley
Alison Kenary
Joel and Emily Kent
Bill and Nikki Keville
Chris Kostiw
Michael Krikorian
Alice Laffey
Darrell Lambert
Michael Lee
Bill Mahoney
G. Warren Manigaut
Pam Massad
Jim Maxwell
Jenna McCarter
Bill and Sue McClements
Samantha McDonald
Dan Mercurio
Tim Monahan
Jane and Bill Mosakowski
Maria Munar
Steve and Cindy O'Brien
Charles O'Connor
Dave Przesiek
Larry Ryan
Luke and Shannon Savage
John Shea
Chris and Pam Sheldon
Howard and Carolyn Stempler
Rev. James Stormes, S.J.
Bill Tetler
George Tetler
Huck and Jo Truesell
Mike Tsotsis
Charles "Chick" Weiss, Ph.D.
Bill Whelan Jr.
Kelsa and Don Zereski
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G R A D U A T E  
S U P P O R T  
P R O G R A M
Charles Aleksiewicz
Paul Belanger
James Briggs
Erin Brosnihan
Trey Cassidy
Jennifer and Tom Clancy
Chris Collins
Grizelle De Souza 
Michael Ennis
Michael and Elizabeth Fee
John Flaherty
Chery Joel
Patrick Jones
Michael Krikorian
Alice Laffey
Nick Lee
Stephanie and Michael Lee
Raymond T. Mahon
Pam Massad
James Maxwell
JP and Kaytlyn McCormick
Ennis Michael
Joanne Mills
Jane Mosakowski
Steve and Cindy O'Brien
Dave Przesiek
Candy Race
Anne Reisinger
Ralph Rondinone
Lynn St. Germain
John Shea
Sandra Shook
Carolyn and Howard Stempler
Rev. James Stormes, SJ
Dave Sweeney
Jeannette Tozer
Huck and Jo Truesdell
Mike Tsotsis
Charles "Chick" Weiss, Ph.D.
Don Zreski



31 | nativityworcester.org

NATIVITY WORCESTER  
REACHES $10.5M  
CAMPAIGN GOAL

Retire the Debt and Renovate the  
School Facility at 67 Lincoln 

Street and the Teachers’ Residence  
at 6 Claremont Square

$2,500,000

Establish an Endowment  
Fund for the Nativity  

Men of the Future 

$3,500,000

Current Operations: Ensure  
the Mission for the Three  

Years of the Campaign 

$3,000,000

Unrestricted Gifts  
to Capital Campaign

$1,600,000

During the Spring Auction 
celebration, we announced 
surpassing our $10.5 million 
goal of our “It’s OK to Be Good 
Here” campaign. More than 500 
individuals, corporations, and 
charitable foundations have given to 
the school’s efforts toward creating 
a more financially stable future since 
the campaign’s inception in 2013.

“I am incredibly grateful to our 
benefactors for their generosity 
and enthusiasm for our mission,” 
said Nativity Worcester President 
Patrick T. Maloney. “We’ve asked our 
community, which already helps us to 
raise our entire operating budget year 
after year, to dig even deeper and 
help us to provide a more long-term 
financial stability.  Keep in mind that 
the vast majority of these supporters 
are not alumni, nor are they families, 
but rather a group of people 
dedicated to our Nativity Men and 
their futures without any benefit to 
themselves.  It’s incredible to witness 
and a blessing to be a part of.”

This was our school’s first-ever 
capital campaign and was publicly 
launched in October 2013. 

Campaign funds are being used 
to retire the long-term debt that 
the institution had on its school 
building and a residence that houses 
some of the teachers, fund capital 
projects in both of those properties, 
and establish an endowment for 
the school, all while still raising 
the funding needed to operate the 
school on an annual basis. 

In addition to a dedicated 
advancement staff, Maloney also 
credited dedicated volunteers 
and trustees, including capital 
campaign co-chairs Charles Weiss, 
Ph.D. and Michael Tsotsis, along 
with Board of Trustees Chair, J. 
Christopher Collins, for their 
guidance and leadership.

“Our school community’s support 
for this campaign has been 
overwhelming,” said Collins. “Every 
gift was important. Everyone 
who has been connected to this 
incredible school, including 
graduates, parents, trustees, and 
faculty have all come together to 
support this effort.”

And yet, despite the campaign’s 
success, its co-chairs remain 

adamant that much more needs to 
be done. 

“While we should be immensely 
proud, our work is never done,” said 
Weiss. “We have to work every year 
to ensure the opportunities available 
at Nativity Worcester continue to be 
here for the most at-risk students in 
Worcester.”

“There are a lot of students in 
Worcester that can benefit from a 
Nativity Worcester education,” said 
Tsotsis. “That need continues and 
will not go away anytime soon.” 

“It’s OK to Be Good Here”: The 
Campaign for Nativity School 
of Worcester will ensure that 
future generations of boys from 
low-income homes in Worcester 
will benefit from this mission. 
At the very heart of this three-
year comprehensive fundraising 
effort ($7.5 million to capital 
programming; $3 million to 
annual operating expenses) is the 
compelling need to strengthen 
programming, improve facilities, 
and solidify the finances of this 
immensely successful school.

TOTAL RAISED: $10,600,000 

THE COMPREHENSIVE CAPITAL CAMPAIGN REALIZED FOUR GOALS:
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NATIVITY SCHOOL OF 
WORCESTER FACULTY  
AND STAFF 2018–2019
Patrick T. Maloney 
President

Sean Dillon 
Principal

Rev. Thomas D. McMurray, S.J.  
Chaplain and Director of Admissions 
and Jesuit Mission and Identity

Cindy Schofield  
Director of Operations

Elizabeth Wambui  
Director of Advancement

Kimberly Driscoll  
Assistant Director of Advancement

Aaron Perry  
Director of High School Placement

Amaris Gonzalez 
Director of College Placement  
and Transition

Alex J. Bazarian  
School Counselor

Kaytlyn McCormick 
5th Grade Lead Teacher and Family 
Engagement Coordinator

Andrea Munar  
6th Grade Lead Teacher and 
Community Service Coordinator

Joseph Balsamo  
7th Grade Lead Teacher and 
Athletics/After-School Coordinator

Blaise De Souza  
8th Grade Lead Teacher and 
Technology Coordinator 

NATIVITY FELLOWS  
2018–2019  
Conor Carey
Nerelly Checo
Lily Cook
Ashley Fairbanks
Bowen Lee
Zoe Ryan
Theresa Seavello 
Kathleen Schlegel 

NATIVITY SCHOOL OF 
WORCESTER BOARD OF 
TRUSTEES 2018–2019
J. Christopher Collins 
Chair

William Condron 
Vice Chair

Margaret Florentine  
Secretary

George Eldridge  
Treasurer

TRUSTEES
 David Brunelle
Joel Chery
Charles Eppinger
Elizabeth Fee
Rev. James Hayes, S.J.
William Haylon
Julie Kaneb
Alice Laffey
Veronica Listerud
Pamela Massad
Sean McGrath
Jane Mosakowski
Stephen O'Brien
Vincent F. O'Rourke, Jr.
Candace Race
Bishop Emeritus Daniel P. Reilly
Michael J. Spillane, Esq.
Rev. James R. Stormes, S.J.

George Tetler
Michael Tsotsis
Charles (“Chick”) Weiss, Ph.D. 
Sean Dillon, Ex Officio
Patrick T. Maloney, Ex Officio

NATIVITY SCHOOL OF 
WORCESTER TRUSTEE 
ASSOCIATES 2018–2019
Ursula A. Arello
Edward Augustus
Kristin Bafaro
Joseph J. Bafaro Jr.
Paul Belsito
Robert D. Blute III
Michael J. Bradbury, M.D.
Gregory R. Bradford
Roger Breslin
Danuta Bukatko
Rev. Ann Burgdorf
Gail Carberry
Anthony Cashman
Trey Cassidy
Patsy Cecil
Francesco C. Cesareo
Brian M. Chandley
Ron Cino
P. Kevin Condron
Michael Covino
Christopher Cummings
Michelle Dillon
Daniel F. DiTullio
Mark L. Donahue
Michael W. Dugan
John Duggan
James A. Dyer
Dr. Ericka Fisher
Jack Foley
Dr. David Fredette
Margaret Freije
Andy Gallagher
Tim Garvin
Patricia Gibbons Haylon 
Brittany Grenon
Bob Grenon

Eric Harthun
Mark Heffernan
Paul M. Jourcin
Mary S. Keefe
Sara Kelleher
David Kelleher
Richard Kennedy
Bill Keville
Tim Lahey
William P. Loftus, III, Esq.
Miguel Lopez
Susan Mailman
Mary Jo Marion
Justin A. Maykel
Timothy J. McCormack
J.P. McCormick
Tom Moschos
Thomas V. Murray, Jr., Esq.
Michael Myers
Dominic Nompleggi
Kerry O'Keefe
Christopher Philbin
Jason J. Port
Heather Raftery
Rev. Catherine H. Reed
David E. Roach
Christopher Robert
Kimberly Salmon
Joe Salois
Jacob Sanders
Jack Schneider
Catherine Smyth
Rev. Kevin Spinale, S.J.
Rev. Bret Stockdale, S.J.
Katy Sullivan
Jeff Thielman
Diana Tsotsis
Nicole Valentine
Patti Verderese
Matthew Wally
Chuck Wilson
Stephanie E. Yuhl
Alex Zequeira
Kelsa Zereski, CFRE
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SUPPLIES
Poster board
Theater costumes
White and colored card stock paper
Construction paper
Art supplies – colored markers 
colored pencils, etc.
Dry Erase Markers and Erasers
Postage Stamps & Envelope Sealers
Pens and Pencils

JOIN US! YOU CAN HELP!

WISH LIST
EQUIPMENT
Belts
Dress shoes
Winter coats (boys and girls, sizes   	
   youth large through adult large) 
Gloves 
Hats 
Socks 
Boys boxer briefs 
White undershirts

FOOD PANTRY 
Rice 
Pasta
Canned vegetables 
Cooking Oil 
Oatmeal 
Canned fruit 
Pasta sauce 
Granola bars

SPONSORSHIPS
High School Scholarship Assistance
Zequeira Summer of  Service Scholarship
Spring Auction Night Sponsorship 

$250

Will fund 
athletic and 
intramural 
equipment

$5,000

Will cover bus 
transportation 
for students 

and chaperones 
for school field 

trips

$50,000

Will pay for 
the high school 

and college 
scholarships 

given to 
graduates

$1,500

Will pay a 
year’s worth of 
supplies and 

textbooks

$500

Will fund 
career readiness 

workshops 
and events for 

graduates

$25,000

Will cover 
the expenses 
related to our 
Summer of 

Service

$16,000

Will provide 
a full-tuition 

scholarship for 
one student for 
our academic 

year

$50

Will fill a bag 
of food from 

our Food 
Pantry

$115

Will provide 
a graphic 

calculator for  
a student
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2018–2019 
COMMITTEES

PROGRAM COMMITTEE
Margaret Florentine, Chair
Sean Dillon
Elizabeth Clancy Fee
Amaris Gonzalez
Rev. James Hayes, S.J.
Alice L. Laffey
Veronica Listerud
Patrick T. Maloney
Rev. Thomas D. McMurray, S.J.
Jane Mosakowski
Vincent F. O’Rourke, Jr.
Aaron Perry
Heather Raftery
Fr. James Stormes, S.J.

FINANCE COMMITTEE
George Eldridge, Chair
Charlie Eppinger
Patrick T. Maloney
Steve O’Brien
Cindy Schofield

DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
William Haylon, Chair
David Brunelle
Joel Chery
J. Christopher Collins
William Condron
Kim Driscoll
George Eldridge
Julie A. Kaneb
Patrick T. Maloney
Sean McGrath
Stephen O’Brien
Candace Race
Bishop Daniel Reilly
George Tetler, III
Diana Tsotsis
Michael Tsotsis
Elizabeth Wambui
Charles “Chick” Weiss, Ph.D.

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN  
SUB-COMMITTEE
Michael Tsotsis, Co-Chair
Charles “Chick” Weiss, Ph.D., 
Co-Chair
J. Christopher Collins
Patrick T. Maloney
Elizabeth Wambui

FACILITIES COMMITTEE
William Condron, Chair
Bill Keville
Kerry O’Keefe
Patrick T. Maloney 
Cindy Schofield
Chuck Wilson

INVESTMENT COMMITTEE
George Eldridge, Co-Chair
Stephen O’Brien, Co-Chair
David Brunelle
Joel Chery
Eric Harthun
Samuel Kenary
Patrick T. Maloney
Cindy Schofield
Elizabeth Wambui

GRADUATE SUPPORT 
COMMITTEE
Bill Haylon
David Brunelle
Elizabeth Fee
Veronica Listerud
Candy Race
Mike Tsotsis
Amaris Gonzalez
Aaron Perry
Patrick T. Maloney

SPRING AUCTION  
NIGHT COMMITTEE
Alex Bazarian
Patsy Cecil
Kim Driscoll
Mike Dugan
Elizabeth Fee
Julie Kaneb
Patrick T. Maloney
Mike Meyers
Andrea Munar
Cindy Schofield
Stephanie Yuhl 
Jessika Zequeira
Elizabeth Wambui

JESUIT MISSION AND  
IDENTITY COMMITTEE
Rev. Thomas D. McMurray, S.J., 
    Chair
Fatin Alkahaledi P'22
Conor Carey
Thomas Cecil
J. Christopher Collins
James Foyle

Glodi Karagi,  
    Espinal Class of 2020
Alice Laffey
Andrea Munar
Lander Perez,  
    Mveng Class of 2021
Rev. James Stormes, S.J.
Ephraim Tete-Djawu P'21
Charles “Chick” Weiss, Ph.D.

2018–2019 VOLUNTEERS
Kyle Anagnos
William Baschwitz
Dylan Blunck
Caroline Body
Luke Boyle
John Brennan
Katharine Brice
Erin Brosnihan
Bill Brown
Ryan Cadigan
Drew Cadigan
Estelle Cadrain
Margaret Carney
Nathan Caso
Patsy Cecil
Grace Clark
Adriana Coder
Matt Coughlin
Terrence Creech
John Creighton
Evan Cristy
Rosemary Cronin
Jadyn Darkwa '19
Chris Daviau '12
Caroline Davis
Jack Dennehy
Thomas DeTolla
Andrew Devine
Danielle Doria
Danielle Driscoll
Lily Droesch
Joe Ertle
Kevin Fischer
Dana Foley
Jim Foyle
Ian Gachunga '16
Jillian Gangi
Kate Golden
Michael Griffin
William Hamilton
Eric Hanna
Brian Helfrich
Colin Jessop
Mary Kirpas
Thaddeus Kyenkyenhene '17
Jacalin LaFrance
Bryant Lai
Madison Lawlor

Ryan Lee
Justin Lee
Kayla Lee
Kevin Logan
Mike Luciano
John Lynch
Nicholas Macchi
Tom Mahon
Kerri Mannion
Monica McClane
Ann McFarlane
Ian McIver
John McTernan
Kathryn Morgan
Marya Mukuc
Jailene Munoz
Emma Mussato
Malcoln Nelson '19
Suzanne Noone
Tim Noone
James O' Donnell
Meghan O'Keefe
Jillian O'Toole
Allison Park
Tae Wook ( JP) Park
Nicholas Partan
Ronald Pena '13
Jose Perez-Garcia '19
Marcellis Perkins
Isabel Prego
Mia Quigley
Michelle Read
Ariel Rodriguez '16
Kaitlyn Romaine
Michael Ruediger
Lily Ryan
Michael Ryan
Demetrius Safford '11
Nicholas Steudel
Anne Sweeney
John Sutter
Jack Swords
Jack Tessier
Ryan Thai-Do '19
Maggie Thompson
Hannah Trueman
Ray Varone
Catherine Villa
ZiMu ( Jimmy) Zhang
People's United Bank employees 
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Since its founding in 2003, generosity 
has been the foundation for Nativity 

School of Worcester.  Your support 
allows our boys to grow and succeed.  

Your support makes an impact not just 
for a summer or a year, but for a lifetime.  

THANK YOU!



Nativity School of Worcester is an accredited, independent, Jesuit middle school that provides a quality, all-scholarship education 
to underserved boys of all faiths. Drawing upon four pillars - strength, scholarship, character, and service - a Nativity education 
inspires self-discovery, responsibility, spiritual growth, and a lifelong dedication to learning.

Accredited by the New England Association of Schools and Colleges (NEASC)
Member of the Jesuit Schools Network ( JSN)
Member of the NativityMiguel Coalition of Schools (NMC)
Member of the Association of Independent Schools in New England (AISNE)

MISSION STATEMENT

Tel: (508) 799-0100
Fax: (508) 799-3951

@NativitySchoolofWorcester

@NSWPres
@nativityworcester

67 Lincoln Street
Worcester, MA 01605

www.nativityworcester.org

Stay Connected to Nativity Worcester!

Rev. Anchieta Class of 2018


